
MBSCC Updates April 8, 2022 

A) Safe food handling update: 

 

1. If there is a hot dog sale, then a minimum of one person would be required to have the safe 
food handling course. 

2. If you’re handing out food, such as pizza, then no one would require the safe food handling 
course. 

3. If anyone would like to register for the safe food handling course, they can contact our Melfort 
office at 306-752-6310 and ask to speak to a public health inspector. 

Michael Hayduk, B.S.A., CIPHI(C) 

Public Health Inspector 

Nipawin Community Health Services 

Saskatchewan Health Authority | 306-862-7235 

B) Process for ordering, paying, organizing School luncheons was created and sent to members. 

Will be held in school scc folder. (hot dog lunch vs a bought pizza lunch and what that entails) 

C) Information was sent to SCC regarding the Board supplied SCC parent engagement/SCC 

operating funds monies and account – account is held at the Melfort Credit Union – thanks to 

the SCC executive members that went to get signing authority currently  

D) Information on the account held at the school level – for SCC fundraising was explained and sent 

to members.  

a. One account that is solely run by the SCC – called a parent engagement/scc operating 
account. This account is held at the credit union, and deposits of money come from the 
school division, who have a formula based on a student #..each year they add to it and 
would like to see it near depleted each year. It has increased in size due to two years of 
covid. Only SCC parent members can allocate funds from this account via a motion and 
two signatures from the group. The credit union sends the balance to the school where 
the treasurer picks it up and updates the group. Currently at$3706.  

b. The second account is an SCC fundraising account that gets deposits from fundraising. 
The money is held in the overall school account and is monitored by the division. The 
goal is to utilize Fundraised money in an appropriate amount of time so parents on the 
SCC – there kids get to enjoy the fruits of the fundraised labor. Only the principal can 
sign for expenditures from this account, which are then second approved by the division 
accounting clerks. Kendra is able to acquire the balance from her computer at anytime 
to give to the treasurer, who can update the group. Currently at $991.  

E) Scholastic Book Fair was a huge success. Erin and Candace were in to sign the $500 cheque for 

the parent student activity related book fair gift certificates! 


